

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

October 29, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a regular session on Tuesday, October 29, 2024, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm.  The minutes from the regular meeting of October 15, 2024, were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: YOUTH FIRST

Youth First Regional Development Officer, Jeremy Adams, came before the Commissioners to inform them of the Youth First program.  Mr. Adams stated Youth First is a school-based mental health service with headquarters in Evansville and has been serving Loogootee schools since 2015.  Mr. Adams stated there is one full-time mental health professional provided by Youth First for students and staff at Loogootee grades K-12.  Mr. Adams stated Youth First has partnered with other counties and has received opioid funds for prevention services.  
Commissioner Roush stated he is on the Martin County Alliance Board and the Alliance donated to Youth First last year; he recommended Youth First come to the Commissioners this year to ask for unrestricted opioid dollars.  President George recommended the Commissioners make a small donation to the program now and wait until after the JRAC meeting next week to see if any additional money will be available in the future.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to donate $3,000 of opioid unrestricted funds to Youth First, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed. 
RE: SHERIFF UPDATES

President George stated he received communication from the Sheriff that the current inmate count is seventy and thirty-six of those are either DOC or out of county holds.  

RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Monty Wolf stated the fire danger is still extremely high.  Director Wolf stated there is rain expected later this week and asked the Commissioners at what point the burn ban should be lifted.  The Commissioners agreed the rainfall should be monitored and a determination will then be made.  Director Wolf stated the department assisted Shoals with a semi blocking both lanes at the old state highway garage near Peak’s Cut.  Director Wolf stated there was an LAPC meeting yesterday which was well attended.  

RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


President George stated the highway department could not attend the meeting tonight.  The department is chipping and sealing on Brooks Bridge Road.  The Commissioners stated the Highway Department has been doing a good job on the roads and stated there have been compliments within the community.

RE: ATTORNEY UPDATES


Attorney David Lett presented an updated ordinance to the Commissioners to allow the payment of certain claims prior to a commissioner meeting.  Attorney Lett stated the ordinance is pursuant to Indiana statute and is permitted but the Commissioners need to adopt the ordinance to allow the Auditor to pay those claims.  Attorney Lett stated the Auditor will then present those claims to the Commissioners at the next scheduled meeting.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve ordinance 2024-31 allowing the payment of certain claims without prior approval, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  
RE: BRICKYARD BRIDGE


Attorney Lett stated the county match portion of the Brickyard Bridge project will be due soon.  President George stated Highway Superintendent Seals is going to the November Council meeting to discuss the payment.  President George stated when the project was originally discussed the County’s portion was just a little over $200,000 and now the portion is $750,000.  Commissioner Summers stated the project still needs to be completed.  Attorney Lett stated if the County does not proceed with the bridge the County still has to pay that amount, same as if the County moves forward with the project.  

RE: HIGHWAY HEATING AND AIR


Auditor Michelle Norris stated Highway Administrative Assistant Theresa Ray stated there have been heating and air issues in their building the last couple of weeks.  Auditor Norris stated the unit is original to the building which is about thirty years old.  The Commissioners asked that quotes be obtained for a new HVAC unit for the Highway garage.  
RE: COUNTY PHONE SYSTEM


Auditor Norris stated the County’s phone contract has expired and Matrix is allowing a month-by-month service.  Auditor Norris presented quotes from four different companies for service.  Auditor Norris stated currently the phones are leased from Matrix and she received quotes to lease and to buy the phones.  After reviewing the quotes, a motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve Level365 for phone service with and to purchase telephones in the amount of $12,060 using ARPA funds with a month-to-month service plan, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: MANAGED IT SERVICES


Auditor Norris stated the end of the IT managed services contract is at the end of January 2025.  Auditor Norris stated Attorney Lett sent a notice to the current provider stating other options were being explored.  Auditor Norris stated she has received quotes from other companies for IT managed service, which includes help desk service, anti-virus support, and computer backups.  Auditor Norris stated the quotes provide for phone support but if an in-person assessment is needed there will be an hourly charge.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve Eck-Mundy as the IT managed services provider at the end of the current contract period, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  President George asked the contract term with Eck-Mundy.  Auditor Norris stated she did not have that information available; President George stated the motion will be made with the stipulation that the contract term be obtained.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, November 12, 2024 @ 9:00 am in the Commissioners’ Room.  The Courthouse will be closed on Tuesday, November 5th for Election Day and Monday, November 11th in observance of Veterans’ Day.
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